	Safeguarding Adults Practice Guidance

Deprivation of Liberty Safeguards 
The practice guidance explains the importance of the Deprivation of Liberty Safeguards (DoLS) within the safeguarding adults policy and procedure. More detailed guidance on DoLS is available in the MCA and DoLS policy and procedures. 


From 1 April 2009, the Deprivation of Liberty Safeguards (DoLS), came into effect through the Mental Health Act 2007 as an amendment to the Mental Capacity Act 2005.

DoLS aim to make sure that people in care homes and hospitals are looked after in a way that does not inappropriately restrict their freedom. The safeguards should ensure that a care home or hospital only deprives someone of their liberty in a safe and correct way, and that this is only done when it is in the best interests of the person and there is no other way to look after them. 

The safeguards apply to vulnerable people aged 18 or over (note difference in age to wider MCA) who are in hospitals and care homes, and who do not have the mental capacity (ability) to make decisions about their care or treatment. 

A Supreme Court judgment (P v Cheshire West and Chester Council and another P and Q v Surrey County Council) in March 2014 clarified that someone is likely to be deprived of their liberty if:
A person is under continuous supervision and control and is not free to leave, and the person lacks capacity to consent to these arrangements.
This document does not intend to cover all aspects of DoLS, only those of particular relevance to safeguarding adults procedures. 
Safeguarding adults and DoLS
Use of the DoLS may be considered as part of a protection plan to manage risks to the alleged victim. A DoLS application can be made at any point within the safeguarding adults process.
Unauthorised or unlawful deprivations of liberty would constitute a safeguarding adults matter. This may fall under a number of different types of abuse: neglect; physical; emotional; or institutional. 

It is a serious issue to deprive someone of their liberty without authorisation and if anyone feels this is the case they should report it to the appropriate authorities.
Initially anyone believing that a person is being deprived of their liberty without authorisation should initially discuss this with the Managing Authority (care home or hospital).

The Managing Authority should respond within 24 hours. 

If the Managing Authority does not resolve the situation or apply for an authorisation then the concerned person can ask the Supervisory Body (Local Authority) to decide. They should:

· tell the Supervisory Body the name of the relevant person and the care home or hospital where they are deprived of their liberty;
· as far as they can they should explain why they feel that the relevant person may be deprived of their liberty.

The Supervisory Body does not have to investigate this further:

· if the request appears to be vexatious or frivolous;
· where a recent assessment has been carried out and repeat requests are received;
· where there is no change of circumstance that would merit the question being considered again.

If the request appears genuine the Supervisory Body should appoint someone eligible to be a Best Interests Assessor to consider whether the relevant person is deprived of their liberty.
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